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   LISTSERV #98
 

Welcome to the SHCC LISTSERV.  The SHCC LISTSERV provides updates on important, time-sensitive information about the administration of your Section 8 HAP Contract and other items of interest released by HUD. 


Sent: Friday, January 07, 2011 8:02 AM
To: 'updateshcc@list.shccnet.org'
Subject: SHCC ListServ #98 - Important Notice Regarding DUNS Number Requirements & Your Property’s Future Subsidy Payments
This Listserv is a follow-up to Listserv #95 that was released on November 29, 2010.

Important Notice Regarding DUNS Number Requirements & Your Property’s Future Subsidy Payments

On January 5, 2011, HUD published HUD Notice 2011-01:  Notice Requiring Owners with Project-Based Section 8 Rental Assistance Contracts or Section 202 or 811 Project Rental Assistance Contracts to Obtain Dun and Bradstreet Numbering System (DUNS) Numbers and to register in the Central Contractor Registration (CCR).  To view this Notice, click here http://portal.hud.gov/hudportal/documents/huddoc?id=11-01hsgn.pdf .
The federal requirements discussed in this Notice are applicable to the Owners of all of SHCC’s Section 8 Properties.  The Notice specifically states:

“Owners must obtain a DUNS number and have an active, valid registration in CCR within 60 days of the publication date of this Notice (January 5, 2011) and must submit the attached certification http://portal.hud.gov/hudportal/documents/huddoc?id=11-01hsgnatch.pdf to their local HUD office to demonstrate compliance with the requirements of this Notice. At the end of the 60 day period, HUD will run the listing of DUNS numbers received in response to this Notice, against the extract it receives from CCR to ensure compliance. 
An owner’s failure to obtain a DUNS number and CCR registration within this timeframe may result in the Department’s suspension of housing assistance payments or rental assistance payments.” 
To obtain a DUNS number, use the online web-form process at http://fedgov.dnb.com/webform . For assistance, registrants should: 

· Call toll free: 866-705-5711

· Press Option 4, Grantee. 

If you are not sure of you already have a DUNS number, you can call the toll-free number, select option 4 and ask the operator if you already have a DUNS number at the specified address.
This Notice also requires owners to maintain their CCR registration in order to continue to receive housing assistance or rental assistance payments. After obtaining a DUNS number, you should wait 24 to 48 hours to register with the Central Contractor Registration (CCR) so that the records can become activated in the Dun and Bradstreet database.  

CCR provides a detailed step-by-step User’s Guide at https://www.bpn.gov/ccr/help.aspx  to assist in completing the registration process. Additional assistance is available on line at www.ccr.gov .










